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March 20, 2006 
 
Dear Mr. Kahlberg, 
 
On behalf of the Mayor and the Police Officers in the City of Pembroke Pines, I would like to thank you for 
your expert training on antiterrorism efforts.  From March 13-15, 2006, you trained over 200 police officers, 
detectives and command level personnel, consisting of police from 4 different counties.  In addition, you 
conducted training for community business leaders and lectured at the local Jewish Community Center.  This 
encompassed more than 35 hours of training.  By far and large, the detectives of the Pembroke Pines Police 
Anti-Terrorism Unit said that the after-hours training and guidance that you gave was invaluable.   
 
You should also know that after we implemented the “Kahlberg Plan” at our large mall, it has quickly become a 
successful endeavor.  As such, there are now 6 other business areas in South Florida that are implementing this 
Secure Zone concept.   
 
We want to thank you for the outstanding training that you conducted over these three days and for sharing this 
innovative concept with our community.  You will always be welcome at the Pembroke Pines Police 
Department and we hope to stay in contact with you over the future.  Please keep up the great work. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Dan Giustino 
Chief of Police 
 
 

CHARLES F. DODGE 
City Manager 


